

Gadsden Independent School District

Construction Department Nancy Elizabeth Vela Construction Coordinator / Project Manager nevela@gisd.k12.nm.us



February 2, 2021

Trent Doolittle, District Engineer c/o Andreas Linnan, Technical Support Engineer NMDOT District One 2912 E. Pine Street Deming, NM 88031-7075

RE:

Gadsden Independent School District, Letter of Intent NMDOT FY 2021/22 Local Government Road Fund Program

Dear Mr. Linnan:

The purpose of this letter is to express the written intent of the Gadsden Independent School District (GISD) to participate in the NMDOT Local Government Road Fund Program for the fiscal year 2021/22. The District is requesting funding for a \$144,253.00 construction project to design and repave the existing bus drop off at Mesquite Elementary School in Mesquite, Dona Ana County, NM, for the public good, convenience and welfare within the jurisdiction of GISD.

The scope of the project is to design and reconstruct the existing bus drop off including milling of the existing pavement, prime coat, PMBP paving and drainage features. The Preliminary Estimate of Cost and Quantities is enclosed which itemizes the work to be constructed. As it states, the 75% amount of NMDOT participation is \$108,190.00.

Please find enclosed a map of Mesquite Elementary School campus showing the location of the proposed project that could be constructed as part of this application. The termini is also listed below:

1. Mesquite Elementary School, that enters and exits from Post Street, 205 Hwy 228, Mesquite, Dona Ana County, NM.

The existing pavement has deteriorated over the years is currently unraveling and ponding water in areas. The existing bus drop off is within GISD jurisdiction and is necessary for the public good, convenience, and safety which will serve the faculty, staff and students of Mesquite ES.

Gadsden Independent School District certifies that the proposed work is on a school property within the jurisdiction of the District.

Should you require further information, or have any questions, do not hesitate to contact our office at (575) 882-6425 or (575) 618-7981.

Sincerely,

Construction Coordinator / Project Manager

GISD Construction department

enclosures